

Newsletter 23 February 16

Due on Friday, February 17, 2017. Students will receive LaSalle for newsletters not returned by the next school day.

Reminders

- 2018s: Meningitis vaccines (2nd dose) were due January 11th. Nearly 50 juniors are non-compliant today. If you are non-compliant, you must present an appointment card OR updated vaccination record to the front desk by Tuesday, February 21st to avoid being barred from school.
- Looking to get involved? Join us at our third Parent Advisory Council (PAC) meeting on Wednesday, February 22nd at 6:00p.m. Guest speakers will be on site, including college experts! Please reach out to Ms. Power if you are interested in attending (mpower@muchincollegeprep.org). We hope to see you there!
- Additionally, at the PAC meeting, we will discuss our next Muchin international travel opportunity to Europe! There will be a \$200 discount for
 families that express interest before March 10th, Join us to learn more and see the travel itinerary.
- Reply forms for accepted Muchin scholars, Class of 2021, were sent via mail and should arrive by February 17th. Please feel free to go to our
 enrollment website, noble.schoolmint.net, to accept your seat and start the enrollment process. If you have any questions feel free to call our main
 office at (312) 445-4680.
- On Friday, February 24th all 9th -11th graders will be taking the Q3 interim test. As always, attendance is extremely important especially on testing days. Please make sure your scholar is arriving on time!

Scholarly Updates

- Scholars who received a Climber's Club form on January 11th will be in Climber's Club for all of February to ensure students are able start the new semester off academically strong. These scholars will be expected to complete 4 office hours per week Monday through Thursday.
- Night school began this week! Night school classes start at 4:00p.m. and ends at 6:30p.m.
 - Tuesday: Math/Science for Credit
 - Wednesday: ELA/Advisory for Credit
 - o Thursday: Community Service
- Credit recovery courses cost as follows:
 - o One credit courses (every day class) cost \$140
 - Half credit courses (every other day class) cost \$100
 - Advisory credit cost \$70
- PowerSchool has been reactivated. Make sure to check on your scholars progress. At the beginning of the semester grades are very volatile.
- Sophomores will take their Spanish placement test for the 2017-2018 school year on Thursday, February 23rd. Scholars will be dismissed once they have completed the diagnostic test starting at 3:40p.m. Some scholars may not finish the test until 4:15p.m.

Community Service

Night school for scholars who failed community service began on Thursday, February 9th in Room 711. Missing more than two courses will result in being dropped from the course.

 Check out the Volunteer Expo on Sunday, February 26th from 10:00a.m.-4:00p.m. at the Peggy Notebaert Nature Museum! It is a one-stop-shop with over 85 organizations looking for volunteers. Grab your advisory brothers/sisters and head to the expo!

Enrichment

The current semester ends on February 24th! The next fair/expo will be held
in the MPR on February 28th. Please note that sophomores must have .5
credits by the end of year, juniors must have 1 credit, and seniors need 2
credits in order to graduate. If you met about enrichment during RCPU,
make sure to follow through on your plan!

If you have any questions regarding community service or enrichment reach out to Ms. Mollfulleda (wmollfulleda@muchincollegeprep.org)

Sports

Boys' Basketball Saturday, February 18, 2017

10:30a.m. JV vs. Hansberry at Speer Academy, 5321 W. Grand

Campus Culture

- Detention will be held this Friday, February 17th for 9th, 10th and 11th grade from 12:30p.m. to 3:30p.m. and for 12th grade from 1:00p.m. to 4:00p.m.
- LaSalle will be held from 12:30pm to 1:30pm. Extended Salle will be from 12:30p.m. to 4:30p.m.

College Readiness - Class of 2017

- . Turn in College Decision Letters to your college counselor for credit.
- College visit time is now! As you receive application letters, it is time to
 plan your college visit! Scholars often visit between February to Spring
 Break. It is important to get a feel of the campus before making a
 college decision this spring.
- Issues with FAFSA or CSS Profile? Please see your college counselor or contact our FAFSA professionals at the Illinois Student Assistace Commission at (312) 590-6946 or <u>Jocelyn.Del.aTorre@isac.illinois.gov</u>.

College Readiness - Class of 2018

- Juniors should be involved in a program their senior year because it looks good to colleges! Genesys Works insternship program and Chicago Scholars were last week.LaunchU program information was on Wednesday, February 15 in room 702. Email Mr. Farrand with any questions: pfarrand@muchincollegeprep.org
- The University of Illinois is hosting a free SAT Prep Course (in chicago) on Saturday, March 11th, 18th, and 25th to any junior interested. This is the time to help improve skills needed for the April 5th SAT test that all junior students will take. Please see your advisor for an application or see Ms. Morgan with any questions. Please make sure you register by February 17th.

Muchin Spotlight

Thank you Mrs.
Cecil, Ms. Ramos,
Ms. Kimble, and
Ms. Santana for
making this month a
moment of
celebration and
gaining so much
knowledge. Our
scholars and staff
appreciate all you
do! #diversity
#family

Weekly Schedule February 20th-24th

Monday: NO SCHOOL

Tuesday: A-Day

Wednesday: B-Day

Thursday: A-Day

Friday: Interim Testing (seniors-no school) Follow us!

@BeNoble

Muchin







Student's Name:	Parent's Name:	•
otaaciit 3 Hailie.	i dient 3 Name	